
Questions to the Area Manager   North West Area Committee 
       Meeting Tuesday 19th July 2022 
 
 
 
Q.1 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for work to the footpath outside (details 
supplied) where the resident has reported cracks and an uneven surface. 

 
Q.2 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager for an update on housing maintenance works for (details 
supplied). The tenant has said that he has reported these issues for a number of 
years. I have been shown pictures with large cracks along the walls and the tenant 
said that these began appearing after the walls were pumped with insulation. 

 
Q.3 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager if inspections were carried out on the drains of (details supplied).  
Since this build has been constructed local residents have been having issues with 
the drains there and the common thought locally is that debris from the site was 
brushed down the drains and is causing the issues. Can the Manager comment on 
the process of inspections. 

 
Q.4 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager if any provision has been made to facilitate grass cuttings waste 
disposal in Bring Centres or elsewhere for members of the public who will assist DCC 
by cutting the grass verges in their estates. Have any plans been put in place to 
provide community composting which could assist in this regard also. 

 
Q.5 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for the footpath at (details supplied) to be re-instated 
as it is badly broken. 

 
Q.6 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for the trees on McKelvey Road to be trimmed back 
when possible. The residents here have reported that the trees haven't been 
attended to in a number of years. 

  
Q.7 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager if signage can be provided along Ratoath Road to indicate the 
location of Dunsink Lane. 

 
Q.8 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for a clear up of the green area to the front of Finn 
Eber Fort (left hand side on entering the estate) where the bushes are very 
overgrown. 

 
Q.9 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager for an update on the proposed pilot scheme to place plastic and 
paper recycling facilities beside Bottle Banks in the area. 

 
Q.10 Councillor Anthony Connaghan  

To ask the Manager for an update on the vacant units at Prospect Hill. 
 

 



 
Q.11 Councillor Noeleen Reilly 

To ask the Manager to start sending out expressions of interest for an Ice Rink and 
Christmas Fare on the Old Ballymun Shopping Centre Site. 

 
Q.12 Councillor Noeleen Reilly 

To ask the Manager when the pedestrian crossing will be built at Carton and will 
there be ramps involved. 

 
Q.13 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager how many homes in Finglas have been insulated to date and 
how many are remaining. 

 
Q.14 Councillor Noeleen Reilly 

To ask the Manager to erect a fence to stop litter and rubbish being thrown over from 
(details supplied). 

Q.15 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  
To ask the Manager to examine all the properties in Burren Court with a view to 
replacing windows and radiators where needed. 

 
Q.16 Councillor Noeleen Reilly 

To ask the Manager to repair the ramps on Belclare Crescent which were scheduled 
several years ago. 

 
Q.17 Councillor Noeleen Reilly 

To ask the Manager what the plan for the trees on Coultry Road and Crescent is. 
They are blocking out people’s sunlight, covering streetlights and lifting all the 
footpaths.   

 
Q.18 Councillor Noeleen Reilly 

To ask the Manager for an update on the CCTV Cameras in Tolka Valley Park and 
Ballygall. 

 
Q.19 Councillor Noeleen Reilly 

To ask the Manager to maintain the grass all around Santry Cross Apartments. It is 
very unsightly and the management company have asked for this on numerous 
occasions. 

 
Q.20 Councillor Noeleen Reilly 

To ask the Manager what is the schedule for the completion of the road in Sillogue 
and the works to be completed in Sillogue Gardens 
 

Q.21 Councillor Briege MacOscar 
To ask the Manager when the grass on Cedarwood Avenue/Oakwood Avenue will be 
cut. 

 
Q.22 Councillor Briege MacOscar 

To ask the Manager to address the following issues with the grass cutting on (details 
supplied). The entire green is not being cut and several untouched areas are being 
left.  

 
 
 



 
Q.23 Councillor Briege MacOscar 

To ask the Manager if the weekly litter picking of grass verges is being carried out as 
planned.  Roads such as the Jamestown Road have significant issues with litter in 
the verges.  

 
Q.24 Councillor Briege MacOscar 

To ask the Manager for an update on the replacement back door and porch door at 
(details supplied). 

 
Q.25 Councillor Briege MacOscar 

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the replacement front door at (details 
supplied). 
 

Q.26 Councillor Briege MacOscar   
To ask the Manager to provide an update on the repair of the footpath at (details 
supplied). 

 
Q.27 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager when the grass on Dean Swift Green will be cut.  
 
Q.28 Councillor Briege MacOscar 

To ask the Manager to provide an update and indicative timeline for housing on the 
Church of Annunciation site.  

 
Q.29 Councillor Briege MacOscar 

To ask the Manager to provide an update and revised timeline on the new Finglas 
 Library. 

 
Q.30 Councillor Mary Callaghan 

To ask the Manager to repair the potholes on Sycamore Park, close to the junction 
with Sycamore Road in Finglas East. 

 
Q.31 Councillor Mary Callaghan 

To ask the Manager what can be done to deter seagulls causing a nuisance in 
residential areas particularly when they nest on rooftops. 

 
Q.32 Councillor Mary Callaghan 

To ask the Manager to cut the grass at the green area on Oakwood Close and put it 
on a regular cutting schedule. 

 
Q.33 Councillor Mary Callaghan 

To ask the Manager to consider placing more bins on Jamestown Road as there is 
constant littering on this road all the way up to the junction with St Margaret’s Road. 

 
Q.34 Councillor Mary Callaghan 

To ask the Manager further to a correspondence (details supplied), if an inspection of 
the wall at this property can be carried out; if the Council can conclude that the 
damage to the wall was done by the tree outside of the property; and if there will be 
any recourse? 

 
Q.35 Councillor Keith Connolly 

To ask the Manager to arrange for an inspection of the pathways at (details supplied) 
with a view to repair.  



 
Q.36 Councillor Keith Connolly 

To ask the Manager to arrange a clean-up of (details supplied). 
 

Q.37 Councillor Keith Connolly 
To ask the Manager to arrange for an inspection of the pathways at (details supplied) 
with a view to repair.  
 

Q.38 Councillor Keith Connolly 
To ask the Manager to arrange a clean-up of the laneway between Plunkett Avenue 
and Plunkett Crescent, including a trimming of the weeds.  
 

Q.39 Councillor Keith Connolly 
To ask the Manager to arrange for the inspection of the pathways below and 
roadways in Lakeglen estate, Finglas South with a view to repair and consideration 
for the works programme.  

 
Footpath issues trip hazards & broken footpaths: 
Gortmore Ave between No's 28 & 29 
16, Gortmore Drive 
13, Carrigallen Road 
All of the above have been reported previously  
I reported 16, Gortmore Drive 

 
Potholes: 
1, Gortmore Road & 10, Gortmore Road 
14, Gortmore Avenue 
29, Gortmore Drive 
30, Gortmore Drive 

 
Q.40 Councillor Keith Connolly 

To ask the Manager to arrange a clean-up for (details supplied).  
 

Q.41 Councillor Keith Connolly 
To ask the Manager to arrange for an inspection of the pathway outside (details 
supplied). This location was repaired last year but the pathway appears to be rising 
again due to the tree.  
 

Q.42 Councillor Keith Connolly 
To ask the Manager to provide an update as to when the grass cutting contract maps 
for the Finglas Ballymun LEA will be shared with elected members.  

 
Q.43 Councillor Keith Connolly 

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the reply given to question 70 of the 
Dublin City Council monthly meeting in November 2021 in relation to signage on 
Glasilawn Road, see below for reference:  

 
Question to the Chief Executive                           Council Meeting 1st November 2021 
 
Q.70    COUNCILLOR KEITH CONNOLLY 
E&T     To ask the Chief Executive following on from question 50 on the 7th of 
December 2020 to provide an update on the following: There has been no progress 
on the issue of Signage on (details supplied 1), despite first being reported 10 
months ago. 



There has been no progress on changing the signage/additional signage on (details 
supplied 2) as promised, when will this be put in place? 

1. Can the manager assist with the purchasing of a cast iron sign in conjunction with 
the environmental group. 

2. Can a site visit be arranged to review the signage on the road.  

Details 1: Glasilawn Road /Tolka Estate 
Details 2: Glasilawn Road 
 

Q.44 Councillor Keith Connolly 
To ask the Manager his plans to install water bottle filling stations in Dublin North 
West, like the one recently installed in Clarendon Row. 
 

Q.45 Lord Mayor Caroline Conroy 
To ask the Manager to put a bin near the gate of Tolka Valley Park.  
 

Q.46 Lord Mayor Caroline Conroy 
To ask the Manager can a bin be put near the Bus stop near Prospect Hill and to 
create a path at this bus stop.  
 

Q.47 Lord Mayor Caroline Conroy 
To ask the Manager can water fountains be put in parks in Finglas/Ballymun LEA to 
reduce plastic and also cost to locals using the parks.  
 

Q.48 Lord Mayor Caroline Conroy 
To ask the Manager can the containers behind Hillcrest Estate be moved. As it is a 
safety risk to people walking, it’s also a litter hotspot and very noisy in the mornings 
with trucks coming and going.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


